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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, November 13, 2017

Present:
Claudia Abadia, Ramona Butler, Jason Cifra, Lisa Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Andre Singleton, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Jasmine Martinez, Jeejun Bertuso
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1.   Agenda Review

	The meeting was called to order. President Tomaneng requested that attendees review the agenda.

VPSS Jason Cifra requested to reorder items #3 and #4. He will review the Integrated Plan first and then the Midterm Report.

	2. Review of Minutes

	Attendees were requested to review the October 23rd and September 25th meeting minutes.
Alejandria (Ally) Tomas moved to approve both sets of minutes.

Second by: Ramona Butler

All in favor

Abstentions: None

Opposed:  None

	3. Review Draft of Integrated Plan

	Facilitated by: Jason Cifra
Documents referenced: 2017-19 Integrated Plan: Basic Skills Initiative, Student Equity, and Student Success and Support Program and BCC Integrated Plan 2017-2019 Executive Summary
The drafts have been posted online for anyone who would like to review them in further detail. It is on the Education (Ed) Committee webpage.  Along with the important meeting dates for Ed Committee, also linked are the 2017-19 Integrated Plan Report, the Executive Summary, and the Integrated Planning Matrix.

· The matrix was worked on last Spring where we integrated our goals, strategies, and activities based on funding.

· All of the equity work that we're trying to do on campus to support this is noted under the “Other" column.
The Integrated report documents Berkeley City College’s (BCC) previous results, 2014 and 2015, when it comes to the equity fund. It is asking us to demonstrate our commitment and efforts to integrate the three funds, SSSP, Student Equity and Basic Skills Initiative.  Besides the activities, it is also asking us to document budget and budget utilization of resources.
The report is almost done. 

· There are some edits to complete.

· They are working with the district to identify their shared of the student equity budget and what they did with it.

· More importantly, instead of just finding out what they took from the top, we wanted to know how much was actually                   utilized as that is the more important part in reconciling the end-of-the-year report and the budget.
· An additional budget section was received this morning from Associate Vice Chancellor Tameka Brown.
· They will have more consultations, edits, approvals, and signatures.

· The due date has been moved to January 2018.

VPSS Cifra noted that the report is asking us to tell, in general:

· What we did.

· What we did across these funds.
· And more importantly, it's asking us, in Section 2, to document previous accomplishments; the '15, '16 planning cycle.
He reported that May Chen was diligent in collecting data and putting it in report form so they were able to skim off of reports that she generated. BCC Goal #1 – Increase Equitable Access was reviewed as an example and the progress that we've made was shared. 
· Some of the numbers are not looking great, but are reported positively.
· As an example, although we didn't meet our enrollment goal, we surpassed the district's goal. This is a matter of discussion for all of us. 
· There's also certain things that we need to review like. Basic Skills enrollment decreased during that year, and there was a course success rate that also decreased. The question is where are we now? That's a continuing data that we need to track and report in our integrated plan moving forward.
· Reported good areas:

· Looking at our degrees and total certificate awarded, there's a general increase.

· But, is this the number that we would really want to see from our students, knowing our student number? If we have 7,000+ students at Berkeley City College, is this percentage or number good enough?
· Thanks to Hermia Yam, we also documented numbers of partnerships and resources.

Question:

Referencing the last paragraph in BCC Goal #2 – Improve Equitable Success, on the third line, Ally Tomas noted that it states that the growth of AA and AAT topped others. She asked is it really just AA or does that cover AA/AS.

Response:

VPSS Cifra responded that he thinks for that period of time, that's what's being described as the degrees that seem to have had higher completion than others. He further added that for that particular year, those were the two degrees that May Chen noted as having that growth.
This led to additional discussion about whether we need to say that or explain what's included where it states topped “others”, just list those out as well. It was also asked if we could say ADT. VPSS Cifra stated that based upon the report, he cannot make that determination.

The discussion ended with VPSS Cifra stating that if you break it down by major, you can see the AA and AAT and to him it's saying that those are the two areas that contributed to the increase of degrees confirmed.
Ally stated she thinks she’s fine with that; it's just that it's not clear when you're reading it that it's not a technical error. She agreed that maybe spelling out others might make it clearer.
Goal #3 – Increase the number of new partners and enhance and leverage resources with existing partners.  VPSS Cifra again acknowledged Hermia Yam noting that besides what we saw in the report, she has been valuable in providing that historic, institutional knowledge of the partners and programs and activities that we work with.

Two comments from President Tomaneng in  this section was that Oakland Unified (OUSD) needs to be added with the Peralta Promise and then two, this is another area for tracking so we go ahead and we say that we've expanded, but what was our benchmark or baseline in terms of expanding? Moving forward we have to make sure we have the baseline numbers.
Goal #4  – Reducing education and achievement gaps through building and implementing programs of distinction through SSSP, Equity, BSI and other college-wide plans was stated to be very critical. For that particular year the only thing VPSS Cifra reported that he was able to extract from May Chen’s data was that it was measured by looking at the number of services provided and the number of students that those services were able to reach out to.

Goal #5 – Data Integrity and Integrated Planning speaks to the work that has been continuously done with integrated planning and also the ACCJC report for the data for assessment is one of our team recommendations.
Goal #6 – Increase BCC Alternative Funding - Talks about securing additional funds from Equity, Basic Skills, and Transformation grant funds. VPSS Cifra stated that what he likes about this report is that they ask you to create very short narratives; 100 word minimum.

For “1b” based upon the guidelines, what picked up on was that the overall success of Berkeley City College can be attributed to the following:

· Integrated planning and collaboration between programs, for our program services, faculty, staff, and commitment from administration.

· Establish goals collecting data, and sharing results for feedback through the shared governance committees and other campus communities
· Identifying challenges and applying best practices to funding, access, enrollment, and success challenges, not just at BCC but also working within the district. 

Ally Tomas inquired if we should use this area to explain why our basic skills and the success rate.

VPSS Cifra asked what would we attribute the decrease to which lead to a discussion. Some of the comments included:
· I'd need to see the data points, but my guess I'm guessing it's the modular arithmetic through algebra series.

· It caused a significant number of I's or incompletes to be processed in the system.
· Although not sure if it happened in 2014 or 2015 but it is believed that an incomplete grade would be determined not a success.
· That's not to say that the student didn’t complete it eventually, but in that year it was marked as failure to complete and so it would drive the success rates down.
· This is for Math when we had .5 units, the half unit modules and students would sign up for 3 units and end up dropping half of them, so they'd get 4 I's instead of 1, or 4 W’s instead of 1.
· We need to take into account English and ESL, too, for basic skills. 

For Goal #6, President Tomaneng recommended that related to strong workforce we add Career Pathways Trust, CPT1 and CPT2.
Dean Cook also recommended corrections to Goal #6.

· Where it reads “BSSOT” it should read, BSI. BSSOT should be separately for $1.5M.
· Once clarified that the alternative funding period spans 2014-205 through 2015-2016 and that it was not about this year, Dean Cook recommended to clarify that the BSSOT is 1.5M, and don't include it in the list with the Equity and SSSP.

· There was no funding for BSI; the new funding is for the coming year.
President Tomaneng also recommended including Cooperating Agencies Foster Youth Educational Support (CAFYES) as it is aligned with equity goals.

Ally Tomas commented that we need to review the career education grants that we had that year. President Tomaneng agreed.
The other area also critical for us to know was “1c” on page 5 of 7.  In the table show, it requested that we identify one goal from your 2015-16 plans that intersects SSSP. Student Equity, and BSI and describe the integration activities. (Note: For the 2017-19 plans, integrated goals are required.)
VPSS Cifra noted the goal he selected, “Reduce education and achievement gap through building and implementing programs of distinction through SSSP, Equity, BSI and other college-wide programs”, and reviewed the table.

· Dean Cook noted that the writing assessment referenced under BSI was in 2016-2017.
· Classified Senate President, Jennifer Lenahan recommended to add under student equity the Veteran‘s mentoring program.

· In reference to the library they have been working with the Learning Communities cohorts. 
Number 2 was reviewed.
· It was clarified that the Pilot embedded Sociology and Psychology tutors is happening now so that needs to be pulled out.
· Open Educational Resources (OER) was also identified to have just happened in 2016-2017.

President Tomaneng stated that it seems to her that we have had a considerable investment in the professional learning, even if it could be more intentional, coming from some of these grants maybe we need to put a bullet to add in that there's been considerable professional learning; like SSSP has been funding the district-wide counseling.

The FELI was also recommended to be listed as we have hosted it and several people have gone through it from Instruction and Student Services in that year.

The other thing President Tomaneng recommended as it was brought up earlier by Jennifer Lenahan, was to add in Veterans Resource Center. We can say we continued the expansion of services for veterans.

VPSS Cifra requested attendees to review what is on page 8 where we have to identify 5 goals that stretch across SSSP, student equity, and BSI. He requested that if we're missing something, please just forward it to him. Also, let me know if you identify a mistake.
Question: Are there further plans to redesign the basic skills curriculum because ESL just went through curriculum approval and Math just added a new course.
Response:

· Math is piloting their redesign.

· ESL is looking at mirroring their courses as non-credit, so that's still in process.

· English is looking at non-credit just in time remediation, so we're still in process, I would say.

· Even Math is looking at non-credit just in time remediation. 

Comment:

Academic Senate President Kelly Pernell stated that they need further professional learning on definition of what non-credit courses can apply for what kind of funding.
Response:  Math can. As long as it's a math course, you're good. 
Kelly also stated that we should probably list guided pathways somewhere; such as explore guided pathways. Explore pretty much all learning opportunities in faculty realm, like guided pathways framework in there. She also added that guided pathways should probably be under the area of increased access to the majors. 
VPSS Cifra noted that it is also an addition to our 2-year Strategic Planning Goals aligned to our Education Master Plan.
The other thing that seems to be missing noted President Tomaneng is the Promise Pathways. That crosses over the different plans as well as the different service areas. It is a cross-functional program, and that we're part of three of them that you referenced earlier, so I think it has to be in here for a continuation of building the infrastructure and serving more students in those.

The other area VPSS Cifra requested that attendees review and provided feedback on is the BCC Integrated Plan 2017-2018 Executive Summary.

An overview was given on the summary and data provided. Also noted was that budget summaries for 2014-2015 and 2015-2016 are included. Moving forward we will have to report 2016-2017, 2017-2018, and 2018-2019. A summary on what we did for student equity is also included.
The integrated plan is now due January 2018. In terms of feedback with our shared governance committees, there is still time to provide feedback to VPSS Cifra.  It will go to the Board in December.  We can review the revisions at the November 27th Roundtable meeting.
VPSS Cifra restated that the report is almost done with edits, verifying accuracy, waiting for the budget section, consultations, approvals and signatures remaining.

	4. Review Draft of Mid-Term Report

	Facilitated by: Jason Cifra
Document referenced: Report Preparation
The Mid-Term Report can be found in the same location, on the Education (Ed) Committee webpage. The purpose of the Mid-Term is to update on our Actionable Improvement Plan (AIP) and team recommendation, to document our progress and to provide opportunities for data analysis on enrollment, assessment and budget.
The critical portion is the chart that talks about some of our timelines, our responsibilities, and actions. We have a timeline to get this draft to the shared governance for review, also for a public town hall forum, and then to the board for approval. This is due March 15.
We have five AIPs. They are not necessarily difficult or hard but a lot of thought needs to be put into the documentation of progress. The “Summary of Overarching Actionable Improvement Plan (AIP)” was reviewed. These are things we talked about from our self-study that we needed to do to improve our campus.

For the first time, the commission is letting us do a chart-based submission, instead of narrative-based. Former VPI and Accreditation Liaison Officer (ALO) Tram Vo-Kumamoto initiated the chart. An overview of the chart, the edits and reorganization was reviewed.

Comments from VPSS Cifra

· AIP 1
· He believes we're okay. 

· AIP 2
· This is fairly simple. John Pang already sent information regarding cut-off dates. Those have been turned into PDF files. 

· AIP 3
· He will need to work with President Tomaneng and also with our budget director Shirley Slaughter. He has documents from the Building User Group (BUG), about their discussions on the Milvia project prioritizations but he does not have a document or evidence that shows that we have been granted the purchase of the property.

· Director Slaughter indicated that she can ask for the documents. She also noted it's included in our most recent Facilities Master Plan. 
· President Tomaneng added that it would be in the Board documents, the purchasing documents and noted that as documentation we recently started paying the Downtown Berkeley property assessment fee as owners of the property.
· AIP 4
· He believes we're fine. 
· He has the minutes from the technology committee, the prioritization process, and also Roundtable minutes discussing the end of life or replacement for computers and software upgrades.
· AIP 5

· Regarding the Budget Allocation Model (BAM) he has task force meeting minutes, and also the final report that they did in May 2016. He believes that to be solid evidence.


The other big recommendation that we need to address is the College Recommendation 2 by the team who visited us; and that is to improve institutional effectiveness.
The team recommends that the college develop a plan to increase its research capacity.

· He needs some historic background on this.

· He will check in with the president. 
· He still has questions and believes he is getting confused about:

· When were people hired?

· When did they quit?

· When did the position switch over?

· For the Fall '16, Spring '17 transition, VPSS Cifra wants to make sure that we're clear on what happened with the position, the hiring, and things like that. This is still a work in progress. 
· President Tomaneng has information on this that she will provide to VPSS Cifra.
The Data Trend Analysis was then reviewed.
· We have the data as reported previously to ACCJC. 
· Narratives are needed on course completion.

· Once he has gathered additional information to help with the discussion, he will share this to ensure that there are no other points felt to be missing.
Financial Aid

· He will check back because typically the cohort reported is three years, so we're asking for '15 and '16, but the cohort won't be completed until end of this year and then end of next year, so, I'll make sure that I write that in the narrative. 

VPSS Cifra stated that as with the Integrated Plan, the report still has spots for evidence. They are still doing some consultation and edits and there will be a November 20th Town Hall presentation. This is due electronically on March 15th, 2018. 
Ally Tomas indicated that she needs to follow-up with VPSS Cifra on the SLO assessment numbers as they look high. VPSS Cifra noted that the numbers had already been reported to the ACCJC as part of the 2017 report and he cautioned against any changes.  Ally will assist with clarifying the issue:  The student services area is the one that was copied; 11, 12, not the ILO.  She stated that the other ones look accurate it's just those two lines. We need to replace institutional outcomes with student services area.
VPSS Cifra reported that it is the default form and we can also write why we're submitting something. He will check in with President Tomaneng.
Due to time constraints attendees were encouraged to email/contact VPSS Cifra with any comments or questions.

	5. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (reported by Kelly Pernell)
· The three remaining senate meetings for this term will be this Wednesday November 15th, Wednesday, November 29th and Wednesday, December 6th.

· This Wednesday the professional development committee will be coming to give a presentation on January Flex Day activities.

· Last meeting we had VPSS Cifra come and present these two reports so they have gone through shared governance.

· A lot of our executive committee members went to the Fall plenary and guided pathways is the big topic of the day. We would like want to have some faculty brown bag lunch meetings just to answer people's questions on the guided pathways framework.

· AB 705 about basic skills placement was a big thing at Fall plenary, and non-credit and the development, and counting our degrees and certificates for strong work force. 
· Those were the big hot topics there and also that the common assessment initiative has been terminated. It's no longer there, they have found great promise in the multiple measures assessment tool, and are moving forward with the AB 705 of two ways of measuring for placement.

· In early December, senate will hear faculty prioritization.
· Classified Senate (reported by Alejandria Tomas)
· They had discussions about the Integrated Planning, very minor discussions about it.

· We had a very lengthy discussion about the Campus Pride Index. The survey results were very informative.

· We were informed that we're going to start reviewing our classified prioritization process and a group will be formed to review that.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College
No student representation
· President Tomaneng reported that there are some changes happening in our Associated Student government leadership. We will be having a new president. For now we have vacancies in our student representatives for Roundtable.
· There was caution from VPSS Cifra that they are rotating presidents but the president is under appeal.


	6. Announcements

	Director Shirley Slaughter reported that the Facilities Master Plan (FMP) is going before the Board. She wanted to make sure that we are all aware that the top priorities for BCC:

1. Build-out of the 3rd floor at 2118 Milvia.

2. The reconfiguration of 2050 Center Street existing building; referenced the cubes mentioned at the Facilities Town Hall meeting.

3. An additional building with land.

4. Upgrading our technology network project.wil

	

	Next Meeting:  Monday, December 11, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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